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This paper sets out FES Ltd’s position within Scotland and its involvement in capital investment in 
Scotland. This covers both traditional procurement and PPP/PFI. 
 
Dylan Fletcher, who has been called to provide evidence in person, has been a Director with FES 
Ltd and Forth Holdings since 2000 and before then worked as a consultant advising the public and 
private sector within construction projects and also PPP/PFI projects. 
 
Forth Holdings 

The two largest companies within the Forth Holding’s group are FES Ltd and FESFM Ltd. We 
directly employ over 1450 personnel and turnover approximately £145M per annum. We have 
regional offices in Glasgow, Edinburgh, Oban, Aberdeen, London, Manchester, with our head office 
in Stirling. 
 
Our main areas of business are building services within the Construction Industry. This includes 
mechanical, electrical and plumbing type installations to commercial, industrial, retail and education 
type projects. 
 
A further area of our business is Facility Management (FM) where we provide maintenance, 
cleaning, catering and janitorial type functions in approx 5 million square feet of buildings. 
 
Views on current PPP/PFI 

As a company we have been involved in 22 education projects and 9 health projects procured 
under this type of funding. We have invested sub-debt/equity in 6 projects and we currently provide 
FM services on 9 projects. 
 
We only provide equity/sub debt into the projects that we shall perform the FM contract. 
 
This has obviously provided a steady state of business over the last 7 to 8 years however we are 
now entering into a phase whereby we are seeking other areas of business. This is due to the 
downturn in the deal flow of construction projects being procured within the public sector. 
 
We are not alone in this thinking and there is a real danger that what Scotland has developed over 
the years into a mature PPP/PFI market, shall erode and become less efficient. 
 
As far as it can be understood, the concerns over using PPP/PFI funded projects, relates to the use 
of equity and sub debt and how this is more expensive than traditional routes.  
There are no indications that the construction or FM prices procured under PPP/PFI are any 
different to traditional methods in fact most views are that the PPP/PFI projects are completed on 
time, in budget and to a design that satisfies the criteria. 
 
Another concern with PPP/PFI going forward is the use of the NPD model. The use of NPD model 
and particularly the most recent at Falkirk Council’s schools project, does not represent a fair deal 
on risk and reward, namely the forced re-financing and the method of sharing re-financing gains. 
 
The use of competitive dialogue is also causing concerns and holding two or three bidders for 
longer periods before announcing a preferred bidder is causing unnecessary additional cost to the 
process. 
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Views on Scottish Future Trust (SFT) 

The first concern is that the SFT is taking quite long time to come to fruition and it is likely to impact 
upon the current markets in Scotland. We are aware of many consultants and firms now working in 
England, Northern Ireland, Eire and parts of Europe under PPP/PFI type projects. 
 
Furthermore from an operational point of view, any projects coming to market under this model, is 
probably 2 years away from becoming a construction project and 3 years from becoming a FM 
contract. 
 
FES has no real issue on the type of funding provided, as it is first and foremost a construction and 
FM firm and its greatest concern is a steady deal flow, being procured fairly.  
 
Views on Construction Industry in Scotland 

About four years ago the Scottish Executive invited Trusts and Local Authorities to submit business 
cases for capital investment and the successful ones were communicated very well to the market. 
Once these started to come to site, the industry was already very busy and in my opinion the 
market was overheated for about 2 years. This started to taper off last year and today there is more 
operatives and staff resources available than there has been for over 5 years. From approximately 
2nd quarter 2007 there has been a high number of contractors selling their businesses or going into 
administration. 
 
The downturn in the Scottish market is being fuelled by the downturn of workloads in England and 
the housing market, whereby many firms which had traditionally worked work in these areas, now 
have very little and they are all returning to main stream contracting in Scotland. 
 
The public purse provides a large contribution to the construction industry, but it would appear that 
the way the projects come to market are feast and famine. 
 
Conclusion 

The last 10 years of using PPP/PFI has come under due criticism, however an adaptation of this 
model along the lines of the NPD could provide the answer. 
 
The construction and operational markets require steady deal flow and continuous investment, 
otherwise the skills developed shall erode and the already mature market shall have to start over.  
 
Trusts and Local Authorities require an understanding of the way the public purse is to be 
expended. 
 
Dylan Fletcher 
Group Board Director, For the Electrical Services Ltd 
29 April 2008 

 


